Liss asks: “We want Canada to be very careful about what it is endorsing by overlooking 
the violations of human rights, press freedoms, and freedom of expression 
and association on the Internet, as reported in Tunisia. Should we go if 
nothing changes?”

The simple answer is “Yes.”  Why? You may ask.

Canada maintains diplomatic relations with a number of countries which have less-than-perfect human rights records. Canada is an optimistic place, one which believes that change is possible.

This explains why Canadian foreign policy espouses the principle of “constructive engagement”even when the big brother to the South feels that punitive action is the better route to follow.  Need one be reminded of the policy differences between Ottawa and Washington in the Cuba file?  Constructive engagement may not produce instant results, but for those willing to stay the course, the long-term benefits for all stakeholders should be considered.

Clearly, Canada sees a long-term benefit in building, promoting and facilitating relations with the Arab World in general, and Tunisia in particular.

Just yesterday, we sat in the Montreal offices of Industry Canada at a meeting of Quebec-based academics and both Tunisian and Canadian business people in order to explore ways to improve bilateral relations.  One objective was to encourage business development on both sides of the equation.  Tunisia would like to reverse its negative balance of trade with Canada according to Tunisian diplomatic representatives at this meeting, and Canadian businesses see Tunisia as window on domestic and regional markets. Educational institutions are important players in technology transfer, training/educational programs, and research and development projects. Yet, none of the stakeholders is naïve.  
Issues of human rights, women’s rights, freedom of the press, freedom of opinion, freedom of assembly and freedom of association are real in the Arab World; in the words of the National Council on Canada Arab Relations
, the “record on human rights is abysmal” in certain countries.  But does that mean that Canadians should not engage in a process of betterment?
The recent IFEX report underscores a truly sorry situation.
  Business people should be aware of these problems and Canadian businesses which do engage should have a heightened sense of duty and feel ethically bound to put pressure on their Tunisian partners – public and private – to improve the human rights record and to make Tunisia measure-up to international standards.

In his recent book on media in the Arab World, William Rugh
 identified Tunisia as a “country in transition” whose technological infrastructure, legal framework and human capital are key elements which make change and reform possible.  International pressure and “constructive engagement” are but means to secure positive change for Tunisians and subsequently for other people in the Arab World for whom a reformed Tunisia compliant with the rules of the free world would be an inspiration.
So, Liss, should we participate in the Tunis Summit if nothing changes before?  Yes, indeed we should.  Why?  In order to play our role as change agents.  That is the responsible position to take.
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� Arab Mass Media: Newspapers, Radio, and Television in Arab Politics.





